
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Purchasing Agent to execute, on behalf of the Fire Chief,
a purchase order with Motorola, Inc., in an amount not to exceed $110,000 for the purchase
of fifteen (15) dual band portable radios and accessories. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
100% FY14 Homeland Security Grant Program 

BACKGROUND: 
The fiscal year (FY) 2014 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) plays an important
role in the implementation of the National Preparedness System by supporting the building,
sustainment, and delivery of core capabilities essential to achieving the National
Preparedness Goal of a secure and resilient Nation. The building, sustainment, and delivery
of these core capabilities are not exclusive to any single level of government, organization,
or community, but rather, require the combined effort of the whole community. The FY
2014 HSGP supports core capabilities across the five mission areas of Prevention,
Protection, Mitigation, Response, and Recovery based on allowable costs. HSGP is
comprised of three interconnected grant programs: State Homeland Security Program

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   04/12/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, Director
Candace Andersen, Director
Mary N. Piepho, Director
Karen Mitchoff, Director
Federal D. Glover, Director

Contact:  Lewis Broschard, Deputy
Fire Chief (925) 941-3501

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and
entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    April  12, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C.1

  

To: Contra Costa County Fire Protection District Board of Directors

From: Jeff Carman, Chief, Contra Costa County Fire Protection District

Date: April  12, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Purchase of Portable Radios



(SHSP), Urban Areas Security Initiative (UASI), and Operation Stonegarden (OPSG).



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

The State Homeland Security Program (SHSP) supports the implementation of risk driven,
capabilities-based State Homeland Security Strategies to address capability targets set in
Urban Area, State, and regional Threat and Hazard Identification and Risk Assessments
(THIRAs). The capability targets are established during the THIRA process, and assessed in
the State Preparedness Report (SPR) and inform planning, organization, equipment,
training, and exercise needs to prevent, protect against, mitigate, respond to, and recover
from acts of terrorism and other catastrophic events.

The Contra Costa County Office of the Sheriff was awarded a FY14 SHSP grant. A portion
of those funds will be used by the Contra Costa County Fire Protection District to purchase
fifteen (15) EBRCS-compatible dual band radios and accessories. There are no County or
District matching funds required.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
The District will not be able to take advantage of this funding opportunity to replenish its
cache of EBRCS-compatible portable radios.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
No impact.


